22 A. Luby, Dee Why, N.S.W.

Dear Jack, I’m trying to get in early this time to save a last minute panic, and to give you an opportunity to sort out your copy!

Also these days I just have to grab what time I can between Edith’s needs and appointments. Believe me, it’s being a long haul back.

Her knee replacement in itself has been quite successful, but the side effects such as deep bruising, ulcers, and staph infection are slow in healing and have sapped all energy. I am not complaining but it has become a full time caring job and debars me from many of my usual contacts. I recently read a comment that “the job isn’t hard if you’re doing it for someone you love” and I guess that’s a good philosophy.

The March Courier presented us with a great word picture of your activities over in W.A. – what a pity we are so far away and so depleted in our own numbers that we can’t have a similar report.

I must get busy and send my deposit to Mildura and hope to be there next year. If not it might buy a drink in the Long Bar at the old Mildura Hotel.

Had a very pleasant phone call from Bert Bache in late January whilst he and Sylvia were in Sydney to take in some of the Arts Festival. Thanks Bert. Thanks too for the many phone calls we have had from members and widows who keep in contact. That includes Hap Greenhalgh and his regular reports from the North Coast and Harry Handicott in the Newcastle area. 

I hope many of you saw the Centenary of the Australian Army Parade a couple of weeks ago – a real cavalcade of progress and most spectacular in its presentation on a perfect day. By the time this issue goes to press the 4 R.A.R. (CDO) will have relieved 1 R.A.R. in Timor and be well settled in. There was a suggestion that some 42 veterans might be able to go with them particularly to attend their Anzac Day service at our Memorial, but our latest advice is very much in the negative.

I trust some of the information I have been sending to you and Bob Smyth will help to co-ordinate some of the aid to those Timorese who really need it.

Anzac Day is drawing close and I doubt if this will reach you in time but will phone a greeting through beforehand. I guess we will only have four or five present on parade due to our losses and the ills of ageing.

I must call it a day – will leave it to you to use what you need and can only hope we have no bad news to add to the next edition.

Best wishes to everyone from N.S.W. and particularly Edith and myself. Keep as well as you can.

Alan Luby. 2/4/01

Paddy Kenneally, Yagoona, N.S.W.

Dear Jack, This is for the Courier, that is if it is not too late. This is very hurried, I hope you can read the scrawl. By the time you are reading this I’ll be in Ireland. Nora and I leave on Friday, 11th May arriving in Cork about 11.15 am. Saturday 12th. The weather played “ducks and drakes” with all the outside jobs I had to do. Cleared up today so I managed to get the essentials done.

Anzac Day came and Anzac Day went. The 2/2nd didn’t put much strain on it. Alan Luby, Col Holly, Harry Handicott and myself not even half a rank. Alan’s friend Alan Grey up from Wollongong brought us up to a one-hand count. Col Holly and Harry Handicott by far the fittest and most mobile. I don’t know how the others felt, I don’t mean healthwise, just about the day itself. I just could not get into the feel of it. I had a couple of beers with Gerald and Michael before setting out for the ferry. I had one solitary beer on the ferry. I got back to Circular Quay about 3.30. I went up to Millers Point had one beer there where I did not see one person I knew. Ran into a bloke from the 2/3rd Bn., had a bit of a yarn and headed for home. Nora nearly had a heart attack seeing me so early. She thought I was sick! I reckon I’ve had only one quieter Anzac Day, and that was in Auckland, New Zealand, exactly 50 years ago. I called over to see “Drip” Hilliard a couple of weeks ago. Drip still raised a grin but the only news he had, someone broke into the house, hoisted Pat’s bag, and Drip’s wallet, which he opened, inspected and dropped on the floor. Nothing taken, nothing to take. Pat wasn’t so lucky. Her bankcard went and so did her pin number, 1800 dollars removed from her account, only 800 of which the bank will repay. That was because they paid out that 800 after Pat had reported her loss. Glen, the son was also unlucky, his card went off also. The bank had to take responsibility for that. They paid out on the thief’s forged signature, plus the photo on his driver’s license, which had no resemblance, whatsoever to Glen. As I said Drip was smiling but they had little to smile about.

I went to see Curly O’Neill last week. He is getting by, but is very weak on his legs so his mobility is greatly affected. Whilst physically Curly has taken a battering his mind is as active as ever. Curly is a prodigious reader. He gets about a dozen books at a time from the library. They aren’t penny dreadfuls or a mindless collection of nonsense. Curly is extremely well informed, not only on current events in Australia but Europe, Asia and the U.S. as well. He can’t get around too well bodily; his mind however wanders the world.

My Family or rather our family is all well. Helen and Peter were planning to go to Ireland later in the year. However our dollar down in the cellar, plus the high cost of living in Ireland puts a brake on any overseas travelling for a family. The dollar won’t stay where it is forever.

I haven’t heard how Bill Coker is faring. “Snow “ Went up in Newcastle; he didn’t come down for Anzac Day. Last time I saw him was at Jack Hartley’s funeral, he was hale and hearty then.

Chris Hartley marched with us on Anzac Day, and came out in the ferry. Chris enjoyed the day and the experience, and like his father he does not view the world through the bottom of a glass.

I hope all our members in the West enjoyed their Anzac Day but way and beyond that I hope all are reasonably healthy considering the years of the Lord, we as a body have chalked up. So happiness and contentment be constantly with you.

Paddy Kenneally.

Ron & Hazel Morris, Canberra, A.C.T.

Dear Friends, What a beautiful summer and autumn we have had, the only drawback is that we have not had a good rain for weeks and Hazel has to water each day.

We see a lot of Joan Fenwick and we still have afternoon teas with Fred and Erica Bagley.

We saw Betty Craig when she was last with Joan. We had morning coffee with her. She looked very well.

We have not yet been able to make up our minds with reference to the Safari in Mildura next year. Our decision rests with Ron’s ability to manage a week away from home. He has good days and bad days but we’ll keep our fingers crossed.

I keep in touch with Alan Luby by phone and mail. They too have had a very distressing year. You just do not think your child will pass away before you. We miss Reg more every day.

Must leave now, as it is cup of tea time.

Our regards to all 2/2nd in W.A.

God Bless, Ron and Hazel.

P.S. I hope you are still in touch with Glen Hibberd (Porky to his friends). He is a great mate. Ron.

